Transco FERC Watch February 3, 2025

Welcome to FERC Watch — a customer service provided by Transcontinental Gas Pipe Line
Company, LLC (“Transco”). Questions or comments related to the information contained in
the FERC Watch should be directed to Whitney Wiener at(281) 222-7439.

Rate Schedule S-2 Tracker Filing (Docket No. RP25-438-000)

On January 31, 2025, Transco filed a revised tariff record in order to track rate changes
attributable to storage services purchased from Texas Eastern Transmission, LP under its
Rate Schedule X-28, which are included in the rates and charges payable under Transco’s
Rate Schedule S-2. The effective date of Transco’s revised tariff record is February 1, 2025.

Notice of Schedule to Prepare Environmental Assessment (Docket No. CP25-10-000)
On January 22, 2025, FERC issued a notice of schedule to prepare an Environmental
Assessment (EA) for the Southeast Supply Enhancement project involving the construction,
operation and abandonment of natural gas facilities by Transco. Transco would replace
certain facilities and expand its existing facilities to provide an additional 1,596,900
dekatherms per day of incremental firm transportation capacity in the southeastern United
States. FERC’s schedule for review states that the issuance of the EA is November 7, 2025,
and the 90- dayfederal authorization decision deadline is February 5, 2026. FERC will use
this EA in its decision-making process to determine whether the project is in the public
convenience and necessity.

Order on Remand Reinstating Certificate and Abandonment Authorization (Docket No.
CP21-94-000)

On January 24, 2025, FERC issued an order on remand reinstating the authorizations
previously granted for the Regional Energy Access Expansion project. The Order finds that
the Regional Energy Access Expansion project is needed, affirm FERC’s decision not to
make a significance determination regarding GHG (greenhouse gas) emission, consider
Transco’s measures to reduce GHG emissions, and concludethat the benefits outweigh the
adverse impacts.

Notice Dismissing Temporary Certificate Application (Docket No. CP21-94-000)

On January 27, 2025, FERC issued a notice determining that the temporary certificate of
public convenience and necessity for the project is dismissed. Thisdetermination came as
a result of the FERC’s issuance of the Order on Remand that reinstated the authorizations
previously granted for the Regional Energy Access Expansion project.




